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Subject: Vatican transfer figure 
 
Asked by: Senator O’Neill 
 
Question:  
 
Did AUSTRAC have any concerns about the extremely large figure and therefore 
inquire into its accuracy prior to sending the letter to the Parliament of Australia? 
 
Answer: 
 
The incorrect data indicated that AUSTRAC had received reports of incoming 
transfers from the Vatican City totaling $2.3 billion since 2014 in 47,875 reports. In 
2019-20 alone, the total value related to the 165 million reports made to AUSTRAC 
was approximately $7.4 trillion, and involved over 190 nation states. 
 
Volume of transactions alone—either the number of reports or value—is not a 
reliable indicator of potential error. 
 
Checks undertaken on the data totals did not indicate any abnormal behaviour in the 
pattern of funds movement between Australia and the Vatican City State over the 
period of the request.  Further substantive checks, which would have provided 
indicators of error were not, in this instance, undertaken. 
 
Once AUSTRAC identified the error, additional quality assurance processes were 
immediately put in place and we have undertaken subsequent work to further 
strengthen data aggregation workflows.  
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